
 

 

 

    
 

 

November 9, 2017 

 

By Electronic Filing 

 

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary 

Federal Communications Commission 

445 Twelfth Street, SW 

Washington, DC 20554 

 

Re: ViaSat Petition for Declaratory Ruling Granting Access to the U.S. Market 

IBFS File No. SAT-PDR-20161115-00120   

 

Dear Ms. Dortch: 

 

 Pursuant to Section 1.1206 of the Commission’s rules, 47 C.F.R. § 1.1206, 

Hughes Network Services, LLC (“Hughes”) submits this letter summarizing a meeting on 

November 8 regarding the above-referenced application.  Present at the meeting on 

behalf of Hughes were Jennifer A. Manner, Senior Vice President, Regulatory Affairs; 

Brennan Price, Senior Principal Engineer, Regulatory Affairs; and Phuong N. Pham, 

outside counsel.  Also present were the following International Bureau, Satellite Division 

staff:  Jose Albuquerque, Chip Fleming, Kathyrn Medley (by telephone), Stephen Duall, 

and Sankar Persaud.   

 

At the meeting, Hughes discussed the points raised in its written ex parte 

presentation filed on November 3.
1
  Specifically, Hughes addressed the legal and 

technical issues raised in its prior ex parte filing. 

 

  Please direct any questions regarding this matter to the undersigned. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

/s/ Jennifer A. Manner    

Jennifer A. Manner    

Senior Vice President, Regulatory Affairs  

      

 

cc: Jose Albuquerque   Stephen Duall 

 Chip Fleming   Sankar Persaud   

 Kathyrn Medley  John P. Janka (counsel to ViaSat) 

                                                
1
 See Letter from Jennifer A. Manner, Hughes, to Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary, FCC, IBFS File 

No. SAT-PDR-20161115-00120 (Nov. 3, 2017). 


